

## Mason School Club Meeting Minutes

Meeting Date: 6/5/2025

Meeting Location: Multi-purpose Room

Attendance: Tanya, Kristen, Lauren, Teresa, Jaclyn, Danielle, Tracey, Courtney, Cheyanne and Kate N.

1. Call To Order
2. Minutes: approved
3. Officer's Reports
  - a. Presidents Discussion Points
  - b. Vice-Presidents Discussion Points
  - c. Secretary's Discussion Points
    - i. Working on end of year newsletter to include fundraising updates, playground plans, parent survey
  - d. Treasurer's Report
    - i. Monthly Report
      1. + Charlie's Auto \$200 (lots of pos feedback from him, would partner again)
      2. + Hick'ry Pizza \$250
      3. + Apparel \$105
      4. + Yearbook Sales \$2
      5. + Total Family Night Out YTD \$2,152.84
      6. - Staff Appreciation we spent \$1,374.47 (\$174.47 over)
  - e. Fundraising Coordinator
    - i. Need to choose fall fundraiser – popcorn vs. repeat soup, will research alternate popcorn options
    - ii. Will plan Jewel Heist for the fall - October
4. Committee Reports
  - a. Spirit Week Committee
    - i. Teresa purchased dye free popsicles and buying popcorn from MB
    - ii. All volunteers currently filled with 5<sup>th</sup> grade parents, Lauren & Tanya on standby if needed
      1. Earlier breakfast before students arrive, consider not having it the first day of the week to accommodate an earlier start time
5. Principal's Report
6. Nurse's Report
  - a. Requesting contribution toward deodorants for 5<sup>th</sup> grade health lesson
  - b. Please keep an eye out for floor hockey set(s) – Cheyanne might be able to donate one
7. Old Business

- a. Playground Updates
  - i. Lauren received a quote from Jason Wetherbee Plumbing, \$2,000 to bring water to the playground. It will have its own shut off, but will need to be winterized (entails blowing out the lines, and who to do it? Caleb?)
  - ii. Bubbling rock – need to consider drainage needs and effects on building and ground at the bottom of the hill, added cost of materials?
  - iii. Tanya to compile a list of playground features with photo for students to vote to help prioritize in which order we add things, students to vote on Day of Play
  - iv. Requests:
    - 1. Treat poison ivy
    - 2. Replace tetherball
    - 3. See-saw
    - 4. Swing Chains (already ordered by school)
  - v. Considerations:
    - 1. Any climbing structures need to meet ADA code, anything over 29" needs proper surfacing ie. Mulch, padding etc.
    - 2. Sprinklers on the sports field – is this something we can tie water into for cheaper?
    - 3. Making see-saw vs. purchasing (need handy volunteers)
  - vi. Items discussed:
    - 1. Spider net 8' x 8' w/out posts \$700
    - 2. Wooden see-saw \$400 (very small, may not accommodate older kids)
    - 3. Pebble Harp \$1400 (top tier) vs \$1100 missing roof and other parts
    - 4. Log balance beam (free)
    - 5. Labrynth, made from wood logs?
  - vii. Picnic tables for courtyard can be moved down the priority list
- b. Craft Fair Committee
  - i. Volunteers: Lauren, Kim, Courtney, Cheyanne, Kate N., Danielle (hot packs)
- c. Volunteers can request supplies/reimbursement to begin making crafts over the summer
- d. Staff Appreciation Committee
  - i. Staff survey feedback was all positive (8 respondents) – supply buffet = favorite & food customization options

- ii. Missed having photobooth in the hallway to take photos with the students
- iii. Miss the board with student messages
- iv. Next year's theme request: The Office

8. New Business

- a. End of Year survey – will send out with newsletter
- b. Fall Festival Committee
  - i. Tanya, Teresa, Jaclyn, Tracey, Cheyanne, Lauren

9. Additional time for discussion

- a. Community Discussion Points
- b. Staff/Member Discussion Points

10. Announcements

- a. Next Meeting Date TBD (may try for one over the summer)

11. Adjournment